THE MEANING OF CLOTHES

Clothes

coat dress hat jacket jeans shirt shoes skirt trainers trousers

Α	N	U	S	K	I	R	Т	Υ	J
В	T	R	Α	I	N	Е	R	S	Е
С	0	Т	Н	С	F	Р	N	Н	Α
0	М	G	Α	S	R	Е	S	I	N
Α	М	Т	Т	D	В	E	В	R	S
Т	D	R	E	S	S	ı	E	Т	I
W	Х	٧	D	I	Н	Α	Α	U	Υ
Т	R	0	U	S	E	R	S	Т	0
V	L	Z	Е	S	Н	0	Е	S	Р
Т	J	Α	С	К	Е	Т	W	К	Ĺ

2 Look at the picture and write the correct number next to a–j.



а	sandals	_9_	f	T-shirt	
b	scarf		g	sweater	
c	jacket		h	skirt	
d	shorts		i	hoodie	
e	boots		j	leggings	

3	pp Find the word which is different and
	complete the sentences to say why.

1	a hat a scarf sandals coat
	You don't usually wear <u>sandals</u> in winter.
2	sandals a hoodie trainers boots
	You hardly ever buy in a shoe shop.
3	a sweater shorts a T-shirt sunglasses
	You don't wear when it's hot.
4	jeans a jacket a skirt trousers
	You never wear on your legs.

hat trainers dress sandals boots coat

Hi Jon, Look at this photo of me! It's cold and windy again! I hate wearing a 1		
I prefer summer shoes like my 4 or the 5 I wear for PE. It's Lucy's party tonight. I've got a new 6 I love it!	Look at this photo of me! It's cold and windy again! I hate wearing a 1	
Hannah	I prefer summer shoes like my 4 or the 5 I wear for PE. It's Lucy's party tonight. I've got a new 6 I love it! Bye for now,	

Language alive!

OPPORT OF THE PROPERTY OF T	othes do you wear? Write
sentences for	you and share with a partner.

1	In winter, I wear
2	In summer, I wear
3	For sport, I wear

Describing clothes

- complete each adjective. How fast can you complete them?
 - **1** sh **o** rt
- **4** tr __ ndy
- **2** c __ s __ l
- **5** c __ mf __ rt __ ble
- **3** __xp __ns __v __ **6** t __ght
- a old-fashioned
- 2 casual
- **b** baggy
- **3** expensive
- **c** long
- **4** trendy
- **d** thin
- **5** comfortable
- **e** cheap
- **6** tight
- **f** smart
- **7** thick
- **g** uncomfortable
- words in the box.

baggy cheap comfortable expensive thick thin tight uncomfortable



Our fashion tips for

YOUNG PEOPLE

Buy **1** <u>comfortable</u> shoes for what you do. Walking in 2 ______ shoes is bad for your feet.

You don't need to buy 3 _____ to look good. A 4 _____ pair of jeans for €15 look great too!

Buy the right size! **5** ______ jeans look terrible if they are very big, but **6** _____

jeans can look terrible as well.

Don't wear a **7** ______ top when it's cold. _____ sweaters are warm and they

look great.

. . .

- - 1 I prefer smart/casual clothes.
 - 2 I usually wear tight/baggy jeans.
 - 3 My friends usually wear old-fashioned/ trendy clothes.
- brackets and the clothes in the photos.



I love this

- 1 baggy sweater
- with these

(baggy/tight)







What a

- **5** ! And he looks cool in those
- (smart/expensive)

Language alive!

Work in pairs. Describe your favourite clothes.

I love my baggy sweater.

Is it comfortable?

They're wearing amazing costumes!

X CHEAT SHEET

Present continuous

- + I'**m** mak**ing** a pizza.
- She **isn't** mak**ing** pasta.
- Are they making sandwiches? Yes, they are. / No, they aren't.

Spelling rules

Most verbs: + -ing read \rightarrow reading Verbs which end in -e: remove e + -ing make \rightarrow making Some verbs which end in consonant + vowel + consonant: double consonant + -ing run \rightarrow running

Grammar reference p88

Most verbs: + -ing	
play – <i>playing</i>	-10
study – 1	1019
see – 2	1
go – 3	milli
enjoy – 4	Macmilla
Ends in e: Æ + -ing	14.
make – <i>making</i>	
have – 5	
dance – 6	_
take – 7	
Ends in consonant + vowel +	consonant: double consonant + -ing
stop – <i>stopping</i>	
run – 8	
shop – 9	
sit – 10	

2	Complete the sentences with am
	are or is.

- **1** Sarah <u>is</u> watching a series.
- 2 | _____ writing a text message.
- **3** We _____ waiting for the bus.
- **4** You _____ helping your sister.
- **5** María _____ shopping for new sunglasses.
- **6** Tom and Emma _____ eating ice cream.

- 1 My dad(isn't)aren't listening to me.
- 2 Nick and Ava isn't/aren't reading.
- **3** We **isn't/aren't** going swimming.
- 4 You isn't/aren't going cycling.
- **5** I'm not/aren't doing my homework.
- 6 Mike isn't/aren't wearing jeans.
- 7 She isn't/aren't buying a sandwich.

- 1 Are you listening to a podcast? <u>d</u>
- **2** What's he wearing?
 - **3** Is it raining?
- 4 Is she wearing a hat?
- **5** Are we going ice skating?
- **6** Where are you having your party?
- **7** Are they watching a film?
- a A green T-shirt.
- **b** Yes, it is.
- c Yes, they are.
- **d** Yes, I am.
- e In the park
- **f** No, we aren't.
- **g** No, she isn't.



correct present continuous form of the verbs in brackets.

Affirmative

- 1 We <u>are running</u> (run) now.
- **2** My brother _____ (play) a computer game.
- _____ **(make)** pizza for the birthday
- 4 My friends _____ (play) football in the park.
- _____ **(wear)** a new **5** You winter jacket.

Negative

- 6 We <u>aren't walking</u> (not walk).
- **7** My sister _____ (not watch) a film with her friends.
- 8 | _____ (not make) a chocolate cake today.
- **9** My friends ______ (not sit) in class now.
- **10** You _____ (not wear) your old scarf
- 6 Read the answers. Then complete the questions. 1 <u>Is</u> he wearing your hat? Yes, he is.

 - **2** _____ the show starting now? Yes, it is.
 - **3** _____ they enjoying the match? Yes, they are.
 - 4 _____ I reading too fast? No, you aren't.
 - **5** _____ the girls playing football? No, they're playing volleyball.
 - **6** ______ you eating a banana? No, I'm eating an apple.
 - **7** ______ Joane sitting there? No, Martha is sitting there.

Language alive!

Think of three things your family and friends are doing at the moment and three they are not doing. Share with a partner.

present continuous form of the verbs in brackets.



- present continuous.
 - 1 you / listen / to music / now? Are you listening to music now?
 - **2** Ben / run / in a competition .
 - **3** We / not play / tennis / here.
 - **4** Where / Jenny / go today?
 - **5** Anna / enjoy / the play?
 - **6** My cat / sleep / at the moment .

I usually dress up to go out

CHEAT SHEET

Present simple and present continuous

Present simple	Present continuous
We usually watch a film on Fridays.	We are watching a film now.
She doesn't watch films every day.	She isn't watching a film right now.
Do you watch films on Fridays?	Are you watching a film?
Yes, I do. / No, I don't.	Yes, I am. / No, I'm not.

Time expressions with present simple: always, sometimes, never, usually, etc. every day/week/month/year on Mondays/Tuesdays, etc. at weekends

Time expressions with present continuous: now, right now, at the moment, today this morning/afternoon/evening this week/month/year

Write PS (present simple) or PC (present continuous). 1 Are they going to the ch 2 Event

- **2** Everyone is dancing! **3** We have lunch at 1:00 pm.
- 4 I often watch the news.
- **5** She's playing basketball at the moment. __
- 6 Do you like pasta?

expressions.

1 this **a** the moment **2** at **b** afternoom

3 this c now

4 right **d** morning

complete the sentences.

1 She _____ her book now. **(b)** 's reading **a** reads dark clothes. **2** He always ___ **b** wears **a** is wearing **3** You never _____ ____ board games. **a** play **b** are playing 4 Look! Sam **a** paint **b** 's painting **5** My sister _____ my new trainers. **a** doesn't like **b** isn't liking

4 🏮 🖟 🕠 Choose the correct option to complete the text.



Hi Zoe,

I 1 enjoy/m enjoying myself in Venice. It 2 rains/'s raining today, but | 3 don't mind/m not minding. Every year, people 4 dress up/are dressing up in amazing costumes for the Carnival. One man 5 wears/ is wearing a fantastic hat. What 6 do you do/ are you doing? | 7 hope/'m hoping you 8 have/ 're having as much fun as me!

Mattie

- 1 I usually <u>wear</u> a coat in winter, but m not wearing one today.
- **2** Max doesn't like tight jeans so he's wearing baggy jeans.
- **3** They aren't playing football in the park because it's raining.
- **4** Why are you reading a comic? You don't usually read them.

6 \$\| \bar{\partial} \bar{\partial} \rightarrow \bar{\partial} \rightarr

- 1 On school days, have/I'm having a shower in the morning.
- **2** My sister 's wanting/wants to buy a new coat today.
- **3** My friends **like/are liking** the new sports shop in the centre of the city.
- **4** The clothes in that shop **are being/are** very trendy!

- Jen usually <u>wears</u> a uniform to school.

 She <u>isn't wearing</u> her uniform today because it's No Uniform Day. (wear)
- 2 I ______ tennis quite well. It's my favourite sport. (play)
- **3** Brazil and England ______ in the final today. **(play)**
- **4** We often ______ in the library after school. We _____ there at the moment because it's closed. **(study)**
- 5 It's break time and my friends _____ a snack. I sometimes _____ fruit, but I'm not hungry now. (have)
- **6** My cousin _____ some new trainers in the sports shop right now, but he usually _____ everything online. **(buy)**

Language alive!

Think of two routines you have and two activities you are doing at the moment. Share with your partner.



pr	esent simple or present	t continuous.
A:	Hi, Liam. How are you? I 1 your T-shirt!	love
B:	Thanks, Benji. Are you hav	ing a good time?
A:	Yes, I 2 concert! 3 this band?	=
B:	No, I 4	. But I really like them.
A:	Me too! Hey, is that your be an ora	
B:	Yes, that's Jack. He usually that hoodie. It's his favour	
A:	Yes, she is. Look, over ther	e.
	She 7	to her friend, Sarah.
	They 8	_ in the same class.
	They're always together!	

A magazine article

Finding the **P**

perfect shirt

THIS WEEK OUR **REPORTER ROB EVANS** IS LOOKING FOR
A PERFECT SHIRT IN THREE
WORLD-FAMOUS MARKETS.



San Telmo Fair Buenos Aires, Argentina

The indoor market is open Monday to Saturday, but I'm at the street market, San Telmo Fair. It's open every Sunday till about 5:00 pm, if the weather is good. People here are selling all kinds of clothes, street musicians are playing and people are dancing. There's a baggy shirt for €5. It isn't trendy, but it's cheap!

B Night Bazaar Chiang Mai, Thailand

During the day, Chang Khlan Road is a normal street, but when the sun goes down, it becomes a large market, open every day of the year, even in the rain. It's 8:00 pm and I'm searching for a shirt. There's a light, comfortable shirt for €10! I suggest €7, the man wants more, finally we agree on €8 and it's mine.



Α



Grand Bazaar Istanbul, Turkey

This is one of the oldest and largest covered markets in the world.

Around 400,000 people visit it every day from 9 am (except Sundays and holidays) until 7:00 pm. I found an old-fashioned shirt, perfect for my Granddad. We're trying to agree on the price. You always try to pay less!

1	Before you read, look at the title,
	photos and paragraphs of the article and
	choose the best answer.

1	The article is		
	a a guide	b	an advert
2	The text is about different		
	a clothes	b	markets
3	There are three paragraphs because there ar three different		
	a writers	b	places

- - 1 Rob pays the full price at this market.

	4	This market closes at 7:00 pm.	
	5	Rob buys a shirt for someone in his family here.	
ŀ	haswer the questions. Look at the words in bold to help you.		
	1	Where is San Telmo Fair?	
		It's in Buenos Aires, Argentina.	
	2	How much does Rob pay for the baggy shirt?	
	3	How often is the Night Bazaar open?	
	4	How many people visit the Grand Bazaar every day?	

This market opens in the evening.Rob listens to some music here.

A podcast

photos 1-3.

bow ties jacket and handbag T-shirt



- **●●** Consider the podcast and match a to give a reason b to talk about We're at home because it's Saturday.

 a to give a reason b to talk about them.

 a to give a reason b to talk about them. photos 1–3 in exercise 1 with the young fashion designers (a-c) who make them.
 - a Melissa Jade Aiello
 - **b** Moziah Bridges
 - c Kheris Rogers
- again and check your answers.
 - 1 What do we know about Melissa Jade Aiello?
 - **a** She's from England.
 - **b** She's from the USA.
 - 2 How can I buy a 'Missy Tee'?
 - a You have to draw a picture.
 - **b** You need to order it online.
 - **3** Does Moziah Bridges only sell to adults?
 - a Yes, he does.
 - **b** No, he doesn't.
 - 4 Why does Moziah call his company Mo's Bows?
 - a Because he makes bow ties.
 - **b** Because he has got a website.
 - **5** What can Lee Garcia tell us about Kheris Rogers?
 - **a** She has a cake business.
 - **b** She's still at school.

A description of a photo

LISTENING & WRITING

Choose the best title for the photo.

A family moment Travelling with friends Time alone



- Choose the correct answers to define the words in bold.
 - 1 We're speaking French because we are in French class.
 - (a) to give a reason **b** to talk about the result We're wearing jackets **so** we aren't cold.
 - **b** to talk about the result
 - - **a** to give a reason **b** to talk about the result
- and because.

Here's a photo of me and my family. We're having lunch together **1** <u>because</u> it's my dad's birthday. It's summer 2 _____ we're eating outside. It's hot **3** ______ we're all wearing light clothes. I like this photo 4 ___ seeing my family and everyone looks so happy!

Choose a photo you like and write a description of it. Use the phrases below to help you.

This is a photo of	
We're/l'm	because
	It's
and I'm/we're	lt's
	, so we're/I'm wearing
	We're/I'm having a
time. I like this photo be	ecause